
From: Gill & Associates < >  
Sent: 21 July 2021 13:51 
To: planning <planning@boston.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: Planning Application ref; B/21/0304 ; Witham Tavern, 3 Witham Bank East, Boston, 
PE21 9JU 

 

Dear Sharon, 

 
 

Hope this email finds you well. 
 

 
Thank you for the allowance of extension of time to produce the 

requested documents. 
 

Please find attached bellow Statement of Heritage Significance and Flood 
Risk Assessment. 

 
To answer the 3rd point in regards to whether the proposal physically 

touch the existing building, we can confirm that the proposed pergola is 
not connected to the existing building and it sits independently away from 

the building as seen on the plans provided. 

 
Hope the attached information is sufficient to progress this application 

and please do not hesitate to get in touch if you may need any further 
clarification. 

 
 

Kind Regards, 
Vas 

 
 

Gill & Associates  
 

Suite 7, Ealing House  
33 Hanger Lane 

London W5 3HJ  

England 
 




